President's Report 2021

I am pleased to report that despite the impacts of the pandemic, your club remains active and is well positioned to resume "normal operation" whenever that becomes possible.

The response of your committee and its sub committees to the challenges of the last year has been admirable. The team has worked together, showing resourcefulness and adaptability to quickly adjust to the issues that continue to confront us.

Financially, the last year has been difficult. Our financial reserves have kept us going, and prudent management has resulted in a manageable deficit.
Over the past year, our membership has been kept informed, has been entertained, and to a large extent is still engaged with the various activities of our club. Mainly, this has been achieved through the use of Zoom technology. 

Zoom is in no way comparable to the pleasure that our face-to-face activities provide, but we have socialised and made music together, we have continued to support the performers who make our concerts possible, while providing quality folk music entertainment, and we have even supported physical activity for those members who like to dance. An unanticipated benefit of our on-line presence has been the expansion of our sphere of influence both nationally and internationally. During the year, we have been joined by folkies in the USA, Canada, UK and Switzerland, and from around Australia.
Even within Melbourne, on-line activities have enabled participation by people who would not normally wish to travel to our live events. We have decided to continue with what we now call 'hybrid' events, face-to-face events backed up by Zoom access for those who cannot, or don't wish to travel. We currently expect to continue with hybrid events after pandemic restrictions ease, as long as there is a reasonable demand.

Early this year, we relocated our web site to a commercial hosting service. See the Webmaster's report for details. We thank Jeeves Audio Services who have made on-line space available to us for several years. 

Some of our members have been confused by the change to our membership year. This change was voted in at the 2019 AGM, and after much planning, was implemented over the last 15 months. The cost of this change contributed to this year's deficit. Please note that all memberships are now due for renewal each year at the end of March.
Sadly, we lost two valued members of our club in the last year, both to non-Covid illnesses. Both had served on our committee. Don Gingrich had been a very active member of the Billabong Band, and Greg Woodruff played a major role in the Joy Durst Songbook revision. We miss them both.
Finally, I wish to thank all the committee and sub committee members, and all the other club members who have worked so hard this year to keep us going. Of particular note are Bill Buttler for his work on Zoom, and Wal Tiedman for work with the VFMC Library.
